
 

KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER  
SEPTEMBER 13, 2011 MINUTES 

 

The September 13, 2011, meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee 
was called to order at 10:00 a.m.  Members present were Irene Barber, Pam 
Bramhall, Donna Budd, Mararuth Capell, Lore Eccleston, Nancy Hughes, Jeanne 
Martin, Charlotte Philemon, and Chuck Keener, Town Council Representative and 
Mayor Dean Lambeth.  Jean Martin began the meeting with an opening prayer.  
August 9, 2011 minutes were approved with a correction regarding the September 
date of the social dance with Tony and Diane, which should read September 17, 
2011, 
 
Jeanne gave the treasurer’s report bringing committee members up-to-date with her 
usual outstanding financial report regarding the financial status of the Community 
Center.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Annual Barbeque 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the outcome and success of the annual barbeque.  
Jeanne reported that 191 tickets were sold and the net proceeds were $813.62.  It 
was noted that the number of tickets and the net proceeds have been down for the 
past two years.  Sine there was a lot of food left over, the Committee also will need 
to review the amount to order for next year if we continue to have the barbeque. 
 
Mayor Lambeth recommended that left over food from future events be taken to 
Shelters and Help Centers.  Mararuth reported that she took the leftover rolls to the 
Good Shepherd House, the desserts will be put out at the community center dances, 
and there are plans that the leftover barbeque will be offered to Kure Beach Public 
Works employees for lunch.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Frances Regan, Community Center Chair for more than 18 years, submitted her 
resignation in August.  Discussion ensued regarding plans to recognize her, which, 
at this time, will remain among committee members and the Town Council.   Final 
plans and decisions will be reported at a later time.  We are all grateful to Frances 
for all of her years of outstanding volunteer service to the Community Center and 
the Town of Kure Beach.  She has the admiration, love, and affection of her 
Committee members and the Town of Kure Beach for her many years of guidance 
and devotion to the Community Center and she will be greatly missed. 
 



Discussion ensued regarding the annual election of officers, and the current officers 
will remain the same.  Jean Martin remains as Co-Chair, Jeanne Gordon as 
Treasurer, Donna Budd as recording Secretary, and other committee members’ 
positions remain the same.  A Committee Chair has not yet been selected.   
 
Chuck continued the discussion and answered questions regarding future plans for 
New Hanover County Parks and Recreation Department, using UNCW interns, to 
eventually take over the scheduling of the Town’s Community Center, Parks and 
Recreation, Disc Golf Course, and the new Oceanside Park’s classes and events.   
 
NOTE:  At the Kure Beach Quarterly Committee meeting that Donna attended on 
September 15, 2011, Mayor Lambeth proposed that a meeting be scheduled with the 
County Parks and Recreation representative, Kure Beach Parks and Recreation 
Committee, and the Kure Beach Community Center Committee to discuss the plans 
to establish and implement the intern program.   The date, time, and details of the 
meeting to be scheduled. 
 
COMMUNITY CENTER RESERVATION APPOINTMENT BOOK 
 
Currently, the Community Center’s reservation book is rotated to the next person at 
the Center’s monthly meeting. The schedule through December 2011 will be as 
follows: 
 
 Donna September 13 – October 11 
 Charlotte October 11 – November 8 
 Donna November 8 – December 13  
 Irene  December 13 – January 10, 2012 
 
TOWN OF KURE BEACH QUARTERLY COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
Donna will represent the Center at the quarterly committee meeting on Thursday, 
September 15, 2011. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am. 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2011 
 

Members should notify one of the officers when they cannot attend a meeting. 
 

Respectfully submitted on September 19, 2011 by: 
 
Donna M. Budd 
Recording Secretary 
 



Our meetings are always OPEN and the public is welcome to attend.  We like to hear 
suggestions, new ideas, and comments for our community from the citizens of Kure 
Beach. 
 

*** 
 
NOTE:  Following is a note that Frances left, and I have typed it as she wrote it. 
 
 
THANK YOUs 
 
Thank you Community for your support of our annual BBQ Fund raiser. 
 
To Big Daddy’s – Cole Slaw 
To Gilbert and Karen Alphin – Ice 
To Middle of the Island BBQ 
 
Committee Members – Husbands – Emily (our dessert Angel) and especially all who 
donated desserts. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone next year! 
 
 
 


